
Marengo Village Council 

P.O. Box 310 

Marengo, OH 43334 

Minutes of the Council Meeting on May 24, 2017 at 7:00pm at Village Hall 

 

Present:    Mayor:   Mike Baker 

 

Council Members: Cherri Burwell 

Ron Margraff 

Earl Bennett 

Robert Beck 

Becky Margraff 

 

  Village Clerk:  Hilary Ostrom 

 

The Mayor Mike Baker called the meeting to order. 

 

Zoning change request:  Joe Porter requested change in zoning from P1 to B1 for the property located at 

21 West Noble St., commonly known as the old bus garage.  Mr. Porter is here to answer any questions 

that the public and Council have.  Council asked about parking and Mr. Porter said that he is going to 

lease additional parking from the neighboring property.  Mr. Porter stated that he can’t really put any 

additions to the building on the side of Delco.  Mr. Porter said he has applied for an occupancy permit 

with the state and he is considering doing a drive thru type business because the building has two doors.  

He still needs to upgrade the bathroom to a handicap bathroom.  Mr. Porter has submitted plans to the 

State but they haven’t been approved yet.  He is considering a goods and services business.   

 

Robert Beck moves to approve zoning change from P1 to B1; Cherri Burwell seconds; Roll Call 5 yes 0 

no; motion passes. 

 

Mr. Porter said he will provide Council plans once they are approved by the state.    

 

Cherri Burwell moves to adjourn; Earl Bennett seconds; motion passes.                 

 

 

 


